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We are trying to keep our ANAHGRAM published but with the COVID-19 we are sending you a news-
letter instead trying to keep the news out there for you. This will help with costs of the publication and 
mailing; we need to send a thank you to Rich Armstrong and Ben Pollard from Snowman’s Printing 
with making this newsletter possible.  

Anah Shrine is ANAH STRONG! and will make it through this staying safe and staying your distance.  I 
know it is hard to put a hold on your life, but we will make it better and by helping all our advertisers 
when they are open you will help your Anahgram with future editions.

I know some can see The Anahgram online, but this publication is important to all that don’t have 
access to the internet or even a computer.  Please make sure you let the advertisers know we are 
shopping with them to Thank them for helping make The Anahgram a successful Shrine magazine that 
survived the 2020 Coronavirus.  Being Shriners and Masons make you better men and your generous 
contributions will help us make this a successful year. Thank you for all you do for making the life of a 
child better. When you see a child smile because they can get their burns healed, walk or catch a ball 
for the first time.  That is why we are here.  Thank you to all the Ladies and your family members that 
stand by your side to make Anah Strong!

We will have dates and events soon to make everyone busy with the Shrine get-togethers that will help 
us donate to the Shrine Hospitals.  The Anahgram will survive this and come out stronger along with 
all of you.  

THANK YOU TO ALL OUR ADVERTISERS!
Rich Armstrong, Editor “The Anahgram”
Janice Young, Anahgram Ad Manager
Illustrious Sir, Tim Dutch. Potentate Anah Shrine 2020
Anah Shrine Divan and all the Anah Shriners

GRANVILLE STONE & HEARTH
HAMMOND LUMBER COMPANY
JEFF’S CATERING
JOHN’S ELECTRIC MOTOR SERVICE
JOHNSON FOUNDATION
JONES REAL ESTATE
JORDAN-FERNALD FUNERAL HOME
KATHADIN TRUST
MACHIAS SAVINGS BANK
TED MCLEOD WATER WELLS
MITCHELL-TWEEDIE FUNERAL HOME
YOUNG FUNERAL HOME
MORGAN STANLEY
NAPA-VARIOUS LOCATIONS
NORTHEAST PAVING
PAT’S PIZZA
QUALITY JEWELERS
QUIRK AUTO GROUP
R.F. JORDAN & SONS CONSTRUCTION
RAE ANN RICE CMG FINANCIAL
ROLLIE’S BAR & GRILL
ROWELL’S SALES & SERVICE GARAGE
SEA DOG BREWING CO.
THE SNOWMAN GROUP
STEWART’S WRECKER SERVICE
STONINGTON FURNITURE
THE COACH HOUSE RESTAURANT
THORNTON BROTHERS. INC.

TIM DUTCH - REALITY OF MAINE
TRI-CITY PIZZA
VARNEY’S
W.S. EMERSON/MILLER’S WORKSHOP
WEATHERBEE’S WALLPAPER EXPO
WEBB’S RV CENTER
WHITTEN’S 2 WAY RADIO
YOUNG’S LOBSTER POUND & SEAFOOD

UNION ST. BARBER SHOP
FIRESIDE INN & SUITES
ADAMS REAL ESTATE
AWARDS,SIGNS AND TROPHIES
BANGOR PIPE & SUPPLY
BANGOR TRUCK & TRAILER SALES, INC.
BAR HARBOR BANKING & TRUST
BOWERS FUNERAL HOME
BROOKINGS-SMITH FUNERAL HOME
CIRARD MASONRY & CONCRETE
CLAY FUNERAL HOME
BARTLETT CHAPEL
HANK’S HUSQVARANA
CRESCENT LUMBER & BUILDING SUPPLIES
CRUMP’S STOVE & CHIMNEY SUPPLY
CUTLER’S EMBROIDERY
DARBY’S RESTAURANT & PUB
DARLING’S CHEVROLET
DORR’S LOBSTER SEAFOOD & TAKE OUT
MAINE STREET INSURANCE & FINANCIAL 
DUTCH CHEVROLET
DYSART’S RESTAURANT & TRUCK STOP
E.PELLON COMPANY PLUMBING
E.SKIP GRINDLE & SONS
F.E.DORSEY FURNITURE
GERRY’S USED CARS
GILMAN ELECTRICAL SUPPLY
GORDON APPRAISAL SERVICE

THANK YOU TO ALL OUR ADVERTISERS! The
Black 
Camel
Honoring Those Who 
Have Gone Before Us!

Erwin “Kip” Soule - Bar Harbor, Me.
Oct. 25, 1925 – May 29th, 2020

Bar Harbor Lodge #185 Raised 11-16-1953
Created Anah 6-27-1959

Maurice C. Frost - Ellsworth, Me.
Dec. 29, 1928 – June 2, 2020

Lygonia Lodge #40,Raised 4-12-1956
Created Anah 6-7-1969

Patrick Jordan - Ellsworth, Me.
Dec. 16, 1968 – May 3, 2020

Lygonia Lodge #40,Raised 6-21-2007
 Created Anah 6-23-2007

Edward S. Hamm - Bangor, Maine
Oct. 20, 1941 – March 25, 2020

Rising Virtue Lodge #10,Raised 2-9-1965
Created Anah 6-15-1991

Leland White - Farmington, Me.
Oct. 12, 1924 – April 7, 2017

Rising Virtue Lodge #10,Raised 10-29-1952
Created Anah 1-13-1956

Leslie C. Brewer - Boca Raton Fl.
March 31, 1936 – Oct. 1, 2019

Bar Harbor Lodge #185,Raised 5-15-1947
Created Anah 1-17-1984
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Greetings from the Recorders 
Desk,
 We would like to announce 
the opening of the Shrine 
Center, to experience firsthand, the happenings of 
this year’s “Virtual Imperial Session”:
 We will be hosting a Virtual “Special Imperial 
Session” here at the temple @ 11AM on Satur-
day July 11th.  The hall will be open to the first 50 
members (In Good Standing) to contact the Re-
corder’s office and sign up for a seat.  The session 
is scheduled from 11:00AM until 4:00PM with an 
allowance for continuation on Sunday July 12th 
beginning at 11:00am if necessary, to complete 
the work.  Please note:  As mandated by the Maine 
CDC and passed down by the Governor of the State 
of Maine, we are limited to the first 50 members.  
We will be cognoscente of the 6’ social distancing 
requirements with plans to utilize the rectangular 
tables with seats on either end.  You will be encour-
aged to brink any drinks and or snacks that you 
might need for the day as we will not be serving 
refreshments during this event. 
 Regarding the 2021 Dues Assessment:  The 
Divan of Anah Shrine is pleased to announce that 
again this year, we will not be increasing the annual 
membership dues to our nobility.  Once again, the 
annual dues will be held at $70.00 for all regular 
members.  
 The dues invoices will follow a similar schedule 
as last year with the assessment taking effect Au-
gust 1st.
• Mid-August – Email of first dues notice
• Mid-September – Mailing of hard copy invoices  
  to all members not paid by this time period
• Mid-October – Mailing of the 2nd hard copy to all
  members not paid by this time period
• Early December – Post Card mailed to all 
  Non-  Paid “At Risk of Suspension” members
• January 1st – Suspension of any member 2 years
  in arrears
• Early February – Email reminder to all non-paid
  members of the current dues cycle
To clarify the process, it should be noted that as 
of August 2020, the membership dues for the fol-
lowing year are assessed and will then be due.  As 
noted,  The first notice is an email version of your 
annual assessment.  This service to the temple is 
the least expensive to our organization and costs 
pennies to expedite.  Subsequent notices (Hard 
Copy Mailings as well as additional email versions) 
are extremely expensive to Anah and severely ef-
fect the overall bottom line to our temple.  As you 
know, the US Postal Service continues to increase 
their rates along with printing costs and envelopes.  
Each follow-up contact costs the Temple a greater 
portion of the $35.00 we realize out of your total 
$70.00 dues payment.  Therefore, we ask “If Pos-
sible”, please remit the membership payment as 

 Oh my… how 
quickly time passes.  
June has come and 
gone and the 4th of 
July is upon us.
Summer as we know 
it is in full swing, or 
at least as much as it 
can be with the current 
health and safety con-

cerns we are all living with.
We miss our Shrine family…
 I hope you all are safe and trying to enjoy each 
other’s company as much and as safely as possi-
ble.
On June 20th Waldo County Shrine Club hosted 
a public drive thru BBQ at the Shrine Club in Bel-
fast.  We enjoyed a great day and saw a lot of our 
fellow Shriners and Ladies. Lady Jean and I were 
in tears when a parade stepped off from the hospi-
tal to Waldo County Shrine Club. The parade was 
escorted by the Belfast Policy Dept and included 
the Convertibles, the Highlanders, Directors, Divan 
and Lobster Boats.  We really could not have been 
more surprised. We are so appreciative that you 
all took the time to make that day something Lady 
Jean and I will always remember. Special thanks to 
Anah Shrine 1st Ceremonial Master Ryan Otis for 
putting this surprise in motion.
 Upcoming events in August include on Thurs-
day, the 13th, Waldo County Shrine Club annual 
Dryden Dutch Memorial Golf Tournament (limited 
to 50) players, which is also a Divan Visitation at 
the Club and includes the famous steak feed.  Hope 
to see many of you there!
 Tuesday, August 18th is our Stated Meeting at  
Anah Shrine. We will send a Zoom invitation to at-
tend as we did for the last Stated Meeting.
 The Anah, Kora, Bektash joint visitation, AKA 
the Tri-Vecta which was to be held on October 
30th-November 1st has unfortunately been can-
celled. We discussed this in detail but felt that with 
everyone’s  limited resources and the inability to 
fundraise, it was the best decision to make.  
 Many of the Units and Clubs are starting to get 
together which is a great thing and what we have 
all been itching to do. Please remember to be safe 
and to follow the CDC and State guidelines and 
recommendations. We will get thru this and I look 
forward to Shrining again with you all.
Yours in the Faith,
Tim Dutch

Potentate 2020

Stated meeting in August, 
more information 

to follow in August issue.

POTENTATES MESSAGE
Sir Tim “Timothy” Dutch, Potentate

“FROM THE RECORDER’S 
  DESK”Charlie Pray

early as you can to avoid these additional service 
fees from Tampa..
 In closing, once again we will respectfully ask 
for your consideration when making your annual 
payment, to think about including an additional 
contribution to Anah Shrine.  As you are all cer-
tainly aware, CoVid 19 has prohibited nearly all 
fundraisers for the temple, including the cancela-
tion of our circus and numerous building rentals.  
This loss of revenue deeply effects the bottom line 
of the organization and thus, causes extreme con-
cern with the expenditures of funds dealing with 
maintenance projects and the general upkeep of 
the facility.   Your additional pledge to the temple 
will help us maintain the quality of the building we 
call home.  Thank you in advance for any help that 
you can afford. 
Fraternally,

Charlie

P.S.  Mason’s make men better, Shriners make the 
world better!

ANAH Shriners 
has blocked off 50 rooms 
for nobles on October 
16/17  for the Mini Cere-
monial /Potentates Recep-
tion these rooms are on 
a first call basis and you 
must book on your own. 
Don’t wait book early!!!!!!      
Reservations may be can-
celed 72 hours prior to the 
event.

We have 25 rooms at the 
Hilton Garden Inn    
Group Code  ANAH20
$139.00 plus tax per night  
(15 kings / 10 queens )
Call Hotel Direct
tel#  207-262-0099

We have 25 rooms at the 
Hampton Inn
Group code MAS
$139.00 plus tax per night 
( Double Queens)
Call Hotel Direct
tel# 207-990-4400
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BOOSTER RATES
One line (single name) $10 for 1 year
One line (Mr. & Mrs.)  $10 for 1 year

  If you would like your name and your Lady’s 
I: seperate lines it is $10 for each name or a total 

of $20 for one year.

I want to be an ANAHGRAM BOOSTER 
The cost is $10.00 per line per year we will make you a new listing or renew your present one.
ANAHGRAM BOOSTERS • 1404 Broadway, Bangor, Maine 04401 • Please enclose Check 
payable to;  Anahgram Boosters.
Name as you want it to appear___________________________________________________

Please let us know if your Booster listing is omitted or incorrect to;
janice@anahshriners.com or call; 207-942-2254.

Ernie Abdelelour • Jul-21
Richard D.Adams, Sr. • Jul-20
LTC Richard N.Anderson,USAF Ret. • Dec-20
Bobby Averill • Oct-20
Dick & Sandra Averill • May-25
IMO Richard F.Averill, Sr. • May-25
John Baggett • Dec-20
IMO C.Alton Bagley  • May-23
IMO Richard H. Bagley,PP.1978 • May-23
Betty & Melorse W. Beal • Jul-20
IMO Robert S. Beattie • Jun-20
IMO Albert”Bucky” Bishop • Jul-21
Blinn & Joan Boone • Jul-21
Tom & Lillian Breitweg • Nov-20
Galen Call • Oct-20
Richard “Dick” Carlisle • Feb-21
Kim & Dick Carlow  • Jan-22
Sam & Agnes Carr • Dec-20
Roger Chesley & Carol Jean • Nov-21
IMO Gilmay Clark • Aug-20
Bruce & Trudy Clark • May-23
IMO Fredrick E.Clarke Jr. • Sep-20
Frederick  Clarke Jr. • Oct-20
IMO Tom Clukey • Jan-21
IMO Galen Cole, PP • Dec-20
IMO Sheldon Cole-N.P.S.C. • Sep-20
Dan & Lanci Costain • Jun-21
Ron Cousins • Nov-20
Sonny Crocker • Mar-21
Crump’s Stove & Chimney Supply Co. • Sep-23
Ken & Janice Crump • Sep-23
Wayne & Tanya Darling • Mar-21
Maurice & Bonita Day • Oct-21
Larry T.Doughty • Sep-20
Mark Doughty • Sep-20
IMO Daniel P.Duff • Nov-20
Bryant R. Dutch • Sep-20
Jean & Tim Dutch,Potentate 2020 • Apr-21
IMO  Thomas E. England • May-22
John & Donna Farrington • May-21
IMO Ted,Paul & Dick Farrington • May-21
IMO Wally Fenlason • Jul-20
Thomas & Carroll Fernald  • Mar-24
Ronald & Carol Jean Forrest • Apr-21
IMO Hugo Frati • Mar-24
Orlando Frati  • Apr-21
Peter Frati • Mar-21
Joseph F. Friedman • Jun-23
John C. Fuller • May-21
Clinton & Sandra Fulton • Feb-21
IMO George D. Gaddis • May-23
Howard W, Giberson • Feb-21
Paul & Diana Giles • Jul-21
Goody & Roz Gilman • Oct-23
IMO Carroll I. & Gerry Goodwin, Jr. • Jun-20
Andy & Rose Gould • Jul-20
IMO Robert R. Gould • Jul-21
IMO Lisa M. Grant • Nov-20

Ronnie & Carole Green • Jun-21
W.Louis & Judith Greenier II • Sep-20
Charlie Grindle • Jul-20
Roger & Julie Grindle • Jul-20
Charles C.W. Hackney • Oct-21
Carolyn & Richard Hallett PP. • Sep-20
Ed & Bonnie Hamm • Nov-20
IMO Elbridge M.Hamm • Nov-20
Gene & Pamela Hamm • Aug-20
Ken & Donna Hanscom,Jr. • Sep-20
Wallace & Jeanette Harvey • Dec-21
Theresa Hatch IMO Dale”Slapshot” Hatch • Nov-21
IMO Norman “Hoopy Scoopy” Hatch • Sep-21
Richard P. Hawkins  • Oct-20
IMO Paul Hazzard • Nov-20
Al & Marianne Henriksen • Oct-20
Maggie Hill • Jan-21
IMO-Ralph Hill • Jul-21
Jerry & Lois Hutchinson • Sep-21
IMO David L. Ireland • Aug-25
IMO David “Smokey” Ireland-N.P.S.C. • Aug-20
C.Ray & Loretta Jones • Aug-20
Steven & Jacklyn Averill Jones • Jul-20
Rich & Cindy Johnson • Jul-21
Peggy & Lee Kaufman, PP,2013 • Sep-20
Ellen Kinney-IMO Alton Kinney  • Jul-21
Robert & Rae Jean Knowles • Oct-24
IMO Stewart Lane- N.P.S.C. • Oct-20
IMO Charles E. Larson • Nov-20
IMO Ernest “Bud”Larson • Feb-21
Larry & Gail Larson • Aug-21
IMO Floyd Lenfest,Sr. • Dec-22
Floyd R.Lenfest, Jr. • Dec-22
Robert & Sandi Look • Feb-21
IMO Donald (DeeDee)Lyons,Sr. • Jul-22
IMO Robert Macleod • Jan-23
Roy Martin • Oct-25
Bert & Don Maxim P.P.2000 • Apr-21
IMO Frank B. Maxwell • Apr-24
Welman & Natalie McFarland • Aug-20
IMO Allan McGowen • Jun-21
IMO Tom (Pig Farmer) Mckinney  • Feb-21
Bob & Mary McReavy • Dec-20
Frances & Winston Mackay,PP,Luxor • Oct-20
Jerry & Cindi Merrithew • Oct-21
Jim & Mae Merrithew • Oct-21
IMO Gordon C.Moreside • Aug-21
David O’Donnell • Dec-22
Warren & Velma Orcutt • Oct-21
IMO Herman Peabody-N.P.S.C. • Jan-21
Ed Pellon,P.P.1998-IMO Esther Pellon  • Jul-23
Martin”Fou”& Dara Perfit • Oct-20
Joyce & Rod Pinkham,P.P.1997 • Oct-20
Don & Linda Potter • Jul-20
Charlie Pray & Janet Weaver  • Apr-21
IMO Frank O. Pray,Sr. • Apr-21
Bud & Kathy Prouty  • Jan-21
IMO Bob Pushard, Sr. • Aug-21

Martin E. Ray • May-21
IMO Stanley L. Reed, Sr. • Feb-22
P.P. Clyde V.Reynolds & Linda • May-21
IMO Clyde Reynolds-N.P.SC. • Nov-20
IMO Keith B.Roberts  • Sep-21
IMO Sumner Rogers • Apr-21
Nick & Kathyrn Rossignol • Dec-20
Larry & Donna Rowell • Nov-23
Paul & Kay Ruksznis • Oct-20
Spike Savage • Jul-22
IMO Clifton R.Scoville • Jun-22
Todd C. Scoville • Jun-22
IMO Douglas Segee- N.P.S.C. • Feb-22
Bob & Janice Shaw • May-22
IMO Ken Smith  • Sep-20
Roger Smith - IMO Pat Smith • Dec-21
IMO  Thomas M.Smith • Jan-21
IMO Vernon Smith • Jun-21
Edward F.Snow • Nov-20
IMO Ed Sprague, PP  • Apr-21
Kerry”Spiffy” & Pam Spofford • Jul-21
IMO Robert “Bob” Strout • Jun-21
Elliott & Joyce Tarbell • Jun-22
IMO Betty Tarr • Jun-21
Dale & Karen Tarr • Jan-24
Daniel L.Tarr • Jun-21
Wilbert & Joan Terry • Jul-21
Bill Thibodeau • Mar-21
Brenda & Jesse Thomas,PP.2015 • Sep-21
Ronald Thornton • Oct-21
Tim & Ann Thornton • Sep-20
IMO Charles & Annabelle Titcomb • Jul-20
Gordon Titcomb • Jul-20
Alden &  Pam Tracy • Aug-20
Al & Pat Trask • Jun-21
Esther & Bourke Trask  • Apr-25
Alan Tweedie & Heidi • Oct-21
Arthur “Coota” & Phyllis Watson • Jun-22
IMO Lewis E.”Gene” Weaver • Sep-20
IMO Donald Webb-N.P.S.C. • Nov-20
Burt & Jackie Weed  • Nov-20
IMO Wayne & Marilyn Wheeler • Dec-24
Buddy & Caryll Wheeler • Sep-24
Roger & Laurene Windsor • Oct-21
Don &  Felicia Wiswell • Nov-20
Will & Maren Whitlock • Sep-20
Bob & Norma Winglass • Aug-23
IMO Donald K.Wright Sr.  • Sep-22
IMO Douglas C.Yost • Aug-20
Donald “Bo-Bo” & Janice Young • Jun-21
Duane “Div-it” Young, IMO Karen Young • Aug-23

BOOSTERS
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who knows!
 One thing that has been particularly enjoyed, and 
appreciated is the support from Some of the Ban-
gor Clowns who made the journey north to join us, 
as well as a Funster who may bare a strong resem-
blance to Elmo!   We have even had the Illustrious 
Sir, Potentate Timothy Dryden Dutch join us on more 
than one of these weekends!    He pressed his luck a 
bit by returning for more parades, and fell victim to a 
County Klown Anah Shrine Circus tradition by being 
“pied” in the face!!!    Come on!!   We couldn’t let 
him off that easy, bwa, ha, haaaa!!!  
 On August 23rd, 2020, at 1:00PM, at the Aroos-
took Shrine Club in Presque Isle, we will be remem-
bering and honoring Jim “Rainbow” England where 
we can share memories of Rainbow, and express 
our condolences to his family.         
 That’s it for now,  keep smiling, and here’s a tip of 
the red nose from Rowdy!

SPRINGFIELD HOSPITAL 
REPORT
   I hope this report finds you all well and safe. The 
hospital is moving in a forward progression as re-
strictions are eased so I see the number of patients 
being treated increasing. Our staff has done a her-
culean effort in keeping our hospital running in such 
a secure manner. We continue to have our Board of 
Governor meeting remotely and it has been working 
quite well, so the shrine centers are being represent-
ed and informed. Due to the lack of any revelations 
I will keep this short and sweet. I wish you all the 
best and a Happy Independence Day. God Bless. Bob

ACADEMICIANS
We had a good online Zoom meeting on May 27th.  
Director Donnie Copeland summarized the informa-
tion presented and discussed at the Divan’s Stated 
Meeting done online on May 19th which he and 
Shawn Spratt attended. This included that while 
there was no spring ceremonial, they are going try 
to do a one-day ceremonial on Oct. 17th.  The Co-
rona Virus shutdown has affected the Anah budget 
a great deal, so the Divan has implemented various 
cost-savings to make up the difference (i.e. an ab-
breviated Anahgram on less expensive paper, and a 
number of other measures).  Units have to ensure 
parade vehicles’ registration and insurance are up-
dated at least two weeks prior to the event(s). As of 
this time our Shrine hospitals are doing ok.
 Many thanks to Shawn Spratt for getting us the 
new ceremonial tent used in the ritual and which can 
also be used for certain other purposes. We will try 
to reduce the load in the equipment trailer by seeing 
if we can store some things inside the building.
 Donnie and I were on the brink of finishing up our 
new photo display board when the shutdown hit.  
We will finish it up when we are able.  We got all the 
new photos in it, and the large framed photo of us 
in our costumes mounted above it.  We still have to 
rout it a bit more in some spots to make sure addi-
tional photos can fit in it smoothly, and we have to 
mount our Academicians sign above it and have the 
hardware to do that job too.  Then it will be done.
  We will plan to have the annual picnic in Septem-
ber if possible.  
  We are “dark” for the summer, but because of 
the fast-changing nature of the times we may need 
to have some special additional Zoom meetings be-
tween now and the next official meeting in October 
to discuss matters as they may arise.
 Have a good July!  Stay safe and healthy.  Please 
contact me at 989-2617 or rbilancia@roadrunner.
com with questions or concerns.  If I don’t have the 
answer, I will get it for you or put you in touch with 
the appropriate person.  :-) 

BANGOR/BREWER 
SHRINE CLUB 
Hello Everyone,
The BBSC hope you are doing well and are staying 
safe.  We are still dark and when we decide to re-
sume meetings again i will let you all know via our 
contact forms of phone, email and face book.
Thank you to those of you who have replied to my 
emails and letters as i continue to update the mem-
bership list.  If you are a lifetime member and not 
receiving my calls or emails please reach out to me 
to take care of this.
If you were a former yearly paying member and 
want to get back involved and reconnected feel free 
to contact me and take care of this.
Contact options:email bangorbrewershrineclub@
gmail.com, 
or have you found us on face book yet ? www.face-
book.com/anah bangor-brewer shrine club or old 
school snail mail BBSC at 1404 Broadway Bangor 
Me 04401
As the warm summer days start to appear let’s keep 
in mind Ill. Sir Tim Dutch’s slogan  Remember Why?  
Think about what we do and why we do it so we 
can keep putting smiles on the kids that need our 
support.

CONVERTIBLES
Hello to all with another note from the convertibles 
for July’s skinny Anahgram!
The convertible unit wishes a very happy birthday 
this month to four of our ladies. Janice White, Deb-
bie Dunham, Carol Miller and Lorraine Sundt will 
all be blowing out candles this month. With all this 
virus stuff in the air, we hope that your day is still 
special.
Julian and Janice will celebrate their wedding an-
niversary this month as well. Another milestone 
reached! We congratulate them and wish them 
many more!
As we finally begin to go topless, remember all of 
our Shrine family and friends in your thoughts and 
prayers!
Reporting for the convertibles, Gaylord E. Sundt

WIDOW’S CLUB
Hello everyone.
Such a strange time for all of us so I hope you are all 
staying well and at home. 
I just wanted to touch bases with all of you. I can be 
reached at any time if you need anything. 
We will again not plan to get together this month 
since it is hard to know what regulations will be in 
place by the end of the month.
We have an invitation to Doug Dulac’s camp when 
we are able to get together. 
I will be in touch when I have more information.
Take care and stay well, 
Lorena

WASHINGTON COUNTY
SHRINE CLUB
Noble Warren Orcutt, Sr., Reporter
 It is great to finally have some sunshine and 
warmer temperatures.  Gardens are way behind for 
this time of year.
 It certainly seemed strange not to attend a June 
ceremonial this year.  I hope this finds you all safe 
and healthy.  We need to continue following the 
guidelines provided and continue social distancing 
and wearing a mask when out in public for the safety 
of not only you, but others as well.  It will be won-
derful to be able to attend Shrine functions again but 
that does not to be anything that will be happening 
very soon.  
 The Waldo County Shrine Club held a drive thru 
Chicken barbeque on June 20th and we hope that 
many had the opportunity to attend and that it was 
very successful.  
 It was announced in the last Anahgram Newslet-
ter that in conjunction with the Potentate’s Reception 
on October 17th a mini Ceremonial will be held and 
the Class of Candidates will be named in memory of 
Past Potentate Dryden Dutch, uncle of our Poten-
tate Tim Dutch, who was Potrentate in 1990.  So get 
some candidates lined up for that event.
 Birthday wishes for July are extended to Tristan 
Alley, Maxine Barker, Stan Foss Jr., Suzanne Fox, 
Julie Joy, Rodney Kawashima, Debbie Kelley, Jo-
seph McDonald, Velma Orcutt, Joyce Pinkham, 
Janet Robinson, Dan Sawyer, Nora Stout Bernard 
Ward, Carroll West, Rebecca White, Janice White, 
Janis Whitney, and Robert Wood.
 July Anniversary wishes go to Forrest & Linda 
Bubar, Edwin & Dawn Degenhardt, James & Kath-
leen Dowling, Richard & Jolene Farnsworth, Ricky 
& Bethany Foss, Ricky & Carla Harmon, Billy & Amy 
Houck, Kevin & Julie Joy, Rodney & Paula Kawashi-
ma, Rick & Sue Meserve, PP Brad & Shannon Prout, 
Stewart & Mordina Roberts, Dale & Marilyn Scheve-
nius, William & Olivia Spencer, 
Dan & Jan Thompson, and Julian & Janice White.
 Until next month, enjoy the rest of the month, stay 
safe and strong, wear your mask and remember to 
social distance when you are out and about.

AROOSTOOK COUNTY
SHRINE CLUB 
 The County Klowns are hoping that you are all 
doing very well!   Even in this time of self-quaran-
tine, social distancing, and a year of no Anah Shrine 
Circuses, the Klowns had to get a bit creative on how 
to bring some joy to the area.   We have been busy 
on several weekends conducting Socially Distanced 
parades to some of the larger towns in Aroostook 
County.   We have been individually loading into ve-
hicles, and have paraded at a safe distance from the 
public, and have been safely visiting several nurs-
ing, and rehabilitation centers at the same time by 
walking around the outside and waving to the resi-
dents.   Both the turnout of Klowns, and the public 
have been great!    In each town many members of 
the public of all ages have been smiling, and waving 
from their front windows, doors, porches, drive-
ways, and yards, and I don’t know how many times 
I heard “thankyou” being hollered out to us on the 
way by.    So far we have paraded in Presque Isle, 
Caribou, Houlton, Fort Kent, Van Buren, and Mad-
awaska.   We are hoping to do a marathon weekend 
by parading in Limestone, Fort Fairfield, Easton, 
Mapleton, and Ashland!   This may finish out our 
socially distanced parading around  the county, but 

CLUB NEWS

MARSHALL RUMMELLS, TONI SABOUGH, DANA 
RICE, NICHOLAS HOPE, LORI WEISS, PHILIP 
CHURCH, DAVID NEVERS, LEON SPAULDING, 
JOEL ROSSIGNOL, CORY M. CHASE, JAYDEN 
SAMPSON, MATT GOLDEN, RUTH LONDON, ROB-
BIE NASON, MIKE PARENT, KENNETH SWETT, 
MICHAEL DOHERTY, BRANDON JORDAN, PETER 
MARTELL, VICKIE OTIS, YOSHI CLUB, KYLE 
MONZO, ASHLEY MURPHY, BRANDY WOODS, 
DAVE & ANN REITANO, BETTY PRICE, JANELLE 
VANCHIERI, BRIAN GAUDET, SHEILA ALLEY, 
MONIQUE BABINEAU, 

CASH CALENDAR WINNERS
June 2020



7JULY 2020

Anah Shrine would like to thank all our Advertisers for staying by us through these challenging times we 
are living in.  As businesses are reopening please be sure and stop by all our businesses that advertise with 

us and shop locally.  Let them know you support them in this Covid-19 time.
 We are starting to have small meetings and events will be happening soon.  

We will make it through this pandemic and stay Anah Strong!
Thank you for supporting Anah Shrine,

Rich Armstrong, Editor” The Anahgram”
Janice Young, Anahgram Ad Manager

Illustrious Sir, Tim Dutch, Potentate Anah Shrine 2020
Anah Shrine Divan and all the Anah Shriners  

This is your quarterly AmazonSmile donation notification. Your charity, Shriners Hospitals for Children, 
recently received a quarterly donation of $16,551.33 thanks to customers shopping at

 smile.amazon.com. 

To date, AmazonSmile has donated a total of:
$208,520.06 to Shriners Hospitals for Children

$183,120,221.33 to all charities
Thank you for supporting Shriners Hospitals for Children by shopping at smile.amazon.com. 

ATTENTION ANAH SHRINERS!
Please consider shopping at amazon smile and help raise money for the  

Shriners Hospitals for Children

Happy Independence Day and THANKS to all those who serve



Patient Ambassador Camryn: Where is she now?
 In 2018, we brought you the story of Camryn, who at the age of 11 contracted necrotizing 
fasciitis, a serious skin infection that kills the soft tissue. If not caught and treated quickly, ne-
crotizing fasciitis can be fatal. After initial treatment at her local hospital, Camryn was airlifted 
to Massachusetts General Hospital and transferred to Shriners Hospitals for Children — Boston 
for specialized care. Under the care of Robert L. Sheridan, M.D., and his multidisciplinary team, 
Camryn underwent numerous surgeries and rehabilitative treatments, including daily visits to a 
hyperbaric chamber for oxygen therapy to help heal her wounds. A skin graft and the dedicated 
efforts of the hospital staff eventually allowed Camryn to return home to her family.
 Camryn, now almost 16, shared her gratitude to the Boston Shriners Hospital by serving as a 
patient ambassador at the 40th annual Aleppo Shriners All-Star Football Classic in 2018. She also 
participated in the Spartan Race at Fenway Park with #TeamNoLimits that same year. We recent-
ly checked in with Camryn and her mother, Kara, to find out what they are up to these days.

How are things? Tell us about your interests and hobbies.
 I just finished my sophomore year in high school. I love sports and play volleyball and softball. My father 
is my coach and last year we won the Western Massachusetts Championship for softball. These days I like to 
binge watch TV – especially Grey’s Anatomy. I also like to play basketball at home with my brother, Max (12), and sister, Molly (8).
 I will start to look at colleges next year. I am not sure exactly what I want to do, but I have a strong interest in the medical field. I would love the possibility to 
intern some day at the Springfield Shriners Hospital.
Do you have updates to your experience as a Shriners Hospitals for Children patient since we shared your story in 2018?
 I had reconstructive surgery with Dr. Dan Driscoll. I am very happy that I went through the process and with the outcome. My family and I miss having 
appointments – we loved seeing the staff and always enjoyed going to a new restaurant in Boston on my appointment days!

What are some of your favorite memories of the Boston Shriners Hospital? 
 My favorite memories are the nurses and the child life specialists. They helped me so much and were always there to make me smile. Shriners Hospital means 
so much to me because they helped me and so many other children.
This question is for your mom. Kara, what has your experience as a parent been like?
 Shriners will always hold a special place in my heart. During our time there, the staff felt like family. I loved seeing families from all around the world being 
treated. Camryn was in three different hospitals. Shriners was different and so special. The entire staff is so friendly and all have a deep interest in every patient. 
Every patient has a unique story and experience.
How are you and your family managing during the COVID-19 pandemic?
 We have taken the COVID-19 pandemic day by day. I have had a lot of online schoolwork to do, including the AP biology exam. I am disappointed that we 
missed softball season this year but look forward to nice weather to get outside. I look forward to spending time at the beach and with my friends this summer.
Is there anything else you wish to share?
 My whole family is forever grateful for what the doctors, nurses and therapists did for me. In fact, my grandmother recently held a fundraiser for the hospital. 
She and friends from her condo association wanted to hold a basket raffle fundraiser to support a charity. Her friends were familiar with my story and thought it 
was a great idea. It turns out that within the group there was a woman who had a connection as well. She had been a patient at Massachusetts General Hospital 
many years ago and her doctor went on to become the chief of staff at the Boston Shriners Hospital. It was the perfect fit and all the money was donated to the 
hospital. This part of my life is over and I am completely healed, but I will never forget my memories of Shriners, and will always remember what I overcame.You can help make The ANAHGRAM successful by using it for your advertising and patronizing those who do.
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